ThermoFisher

SCIENTIFIC

168 Third Avenue
Waltham, MA 02451

April 10, 2018

Dear Stockholder:

You are cordially invited to attend the 2018 Annual Meeting of Stockholders of Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc.,
which will be held on Wednesday, May 23, 2018, at 1:00 p.m. (Eastern time) at the Mandarin Oriental New York, 80
Columbus Circle at 60th Street, New York, New York.

The notice of meeting and proxy statement accompanying this letter describe the specific business to be acted
upon at the meeting. The Company’s 2017 Annual Report to Stockholders also accompanies this letter.

It is important that your shares of the Company’s common stock be represented and voted at the meeting
regardless of the number of shares you may hold. Whether or not you plan to attend the meeting in person, you can
ensure your shares of the Company’s common stock are voted at the meeting by submitting your instructions by
telephone, the Internet, or in writing by returning the Company’s proxy card (if one has been provided to you).
Please review the instructions in the enclosed proxy statement and proxy card regarding each of these voting
options.

We are pleased this year to again take advantage of the Securities and Exchange Commission rule allowing
companies to furnish proxy materials to their stockholders over the Internet. We believe that this e-proxy process
expedites stockholders’ receipt of proxy materials, while lowering the costs and reducing the environmental impact
of our annual meeting. Stockholders receiving e-proxy materials have been sent a notice containing instructions on
how to access the proxy statement and annual report over the Internet and how to vote.

Thank you for your continued support of the Company.

Yours very truly,

R UL

MARC N. CASPER
President and Chief Executive Officer



